## MEMORANDUM MONTEREY COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT



**Division of Environmental Health** 

March 18, 2004

TO:

Thom McCue, Associate Planner

Planning and Building Inspection

FROM:

Laura Lawrence, R.E.H.S., EHS IV

Health Department, Division of Environmental Health

**SUBJECT:** 

Comments on the Draft EIR (DEIR) for the Pebble Beach

Company's Del Monte Forest Preservation and Development Plan

The Monterey County Division of Environmental Health (MCDEH) has had the opportunity to review the above-mentioned DEIR, specifically the Executive Summary, Sections 2.0 (Project Description), 3.1 (Land Use), 3.4 (Hydrology and Water Quality), 3.5 (Public Services and Utilities), and 3.9 (Noise). The comments we made on the Administrative DEIR in March 2003 have been addressed and we have no further comments on the Draft EIR.

Thank you for the opportunity to review the DEIR. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at (831) 755-4557 or e-mail me at LawrenceL@co.monterey.ca.us.

:lml